
To:  Deanna  Ringland

Tervita Corporation

Nor' Pioneer Women's Institute

c/o Dawn Bellamy

Box log
Cecil  Lake,  BV VOC  IGO

May 15,  2020

Dear Deanna,

Thank you for sharing the Letter dated May 14 from Peace River Regional District regarding the plant sale at

the Cecil Lake transfer station put on by Nor' Pioneer Women's Institute.

I apologize for not following the proper protocol.  Nor' Pioneer Wl is a group of ladies from Cecil  Lake who do

fund raising to provide the community with an emergency fund, look after the Cecil Cemetery, organize events

and provide luncheons for various events. If we are to host this event in the future what would the time frame
be for making an application as there are several steps listed in the letter from PRRD.

This was not only a plant sale but a great opportunity to advertise the Spring Clean as most of the people were

unaware as there has been no advertisement in the mail. Also, many of the participants brought their
recycling and household garbage.

A concern was expressed  regarding safe distancing due to Covid -19. I assure you that all precautions were

taken to ensure everyone kept their safe distance.

I am sorry if this has caused an inconvenience and I look forward to receiving a schedule for applying if we are

to consider in the future.

Sincerely, For Home and Country

DELytry
President,  Nor'  Pioneer Wl   dawnbe!!ap3}JL±Z3±Ji2gj]]±jL,£gJP

Cc: Gerritt Lacey, Solid Waste Manager  Gerritt.Lacey@prrd.bc.ca

Paulo  Eichelberger

Loryn  Day Lor`,,n.d

Pau1c).eiche!ber

rrd.bc.ca

jap@prrcLbqu

Karen Goodings Area  8 Karen.gooding@prrd.bc.ca

Michelle Harrison   mharrison terevita.com



 

    diverse. vast. abundant. 
PLEASE REPLY TO: 

X  Box 810, 1981 Alaska Ave, Dawson Creek, BC  V1G 4H8  Tel:  (250) 784-3200 or (800) 670-7773  Fax:  (250) 784-3201  Email:  prrd.dc@prrd.bc.ca 
ppppprrprrd.dc@prrd.bc.ca   9505  100 St, Fort St. John, BC  V1J 4N4  Tel:  (250) 785-8084  Fax:  (250) 785-1125  Email: prrd.fsj@prrd.bc.ca 

 

 
 
 

   May 14, 2020 
 
To: Deanna Ringland, 
Tervita Corporation 
 
Re: Plant Swap at the Cecil Lake Transfer Station. 
 
This letter is to follow up your email on May 13, 2020 regarding the Plant Swap organized by Dawn 
Bellamy, President of Nor’ Pioneer Women’s Institute (Cecil Lake Women’s Group) occurring at the Cecil 
Lake Transfer Station.   
 
Due to not following the proper approval process, the Cecil Lakes Women’s Group will not be allow 
to continue their Plant Swap at the Cecil Lake Transfer Station.  As such all plants and items related 
to this will need to be removed from the site by 2:00pm (closing time), Friday May 15, 2020. 
 
While the Peace River Regional District (PRRD) supports community events and activities, the 
proper approval must be in place, especially in light of the current COVID-19 pandemic.  Public 
health orders need to be ensured so that the health and safety of the attendant and public are 
maintained. 
 
Should the group want to do this at the site next year they must get approval prior to the event.  
The approval process is as follows: 

• Contact the local Area Director and make a request to have an event on PRRD lands/sites 

• The local Area Director will then take the request from the community member/group to 
the Committee Level 

• From the Committee Level, a recommendation will be made and forward for Regional 
Board Approval. 

 
 
Please let us know if there are any questions. 
 
Thank you  
 
 
Gerritt Lacey 
Solid Waste Manager 


